
 Page 1 of 3 

 
boonecountybar.org June 2019 – Published June 6, 2019 Volume 34, Number 6 

 

Next BCBA Meeting Scheduled for June 12 

The next scheduled event for Boone County Bar Association members will be the regular BCBA meeting, 

Wednesday, June 12th. Our Speaker for the June 12th meeting will be Whittney Dunn, Risk Manager for The Bar 

Plan. The CLE program has been approved for 1.2 hours of Ethics credits. 

Lunch will begin at 11:30 a.m. the Broadway Hotel, 1111 E. Broadway. The presentation will begin about 

noon. A business meeting will precede the program. The Executive Committee decided that there is a $15 fee for 

the CLE and future CLE presentations with lunch included. Checks should be made out to BCBA. There is 

metered parking available in the covered lot next to the hotel. 

RSVP: To reserve your spot for this meeting, click on the RSVP button on the Boone County Bar’s website 

home page, or use this link: http://boonecountybar.org/rsvp/ by 4:30 P.M., Friday, June 7. If you RSVP for the 

lunch and do not attend, you will be expected to pay the ticket price anyway because the BCBA will have be 

charged based on the number of reservations. 

 

Boone County Young Lawyer’s Committee Happy Hour Re-Launch 
New Young Lawyers’ Committee President Jackie Rodgers would like to invite everyone to The Boone 

County Young Lawyer’s Committee Happy Hour Re-Launch is scheduled for Thursday, June 6, 2019 from 5:00 

p.m. until 6:30 p.m. (ish) at the Heidelberg roof. The Missouri Bar Young Lawyers’ Section has graciously 

agreed to sponsor the event. Please come join us if you can. The intent is to have a happy hour on the first 

Thursday of each month, and subsequent happy hours and sponsors are already in the works.   

 
Fifth Annual Larry Fuller Memorial Blue Goose Golf Tournament July 29 

The Fifth Annual Larry Fuller Memorial Blue Goose Golf Tournament will be held on July 29 at the Country 

Club of Missouri. The event benefits the MU Law School Veterans Clinic, Central Missouri Honor Flight, and the 

Larry Fuller Scholarship Fund. Contact Jim Howard for more information jhoward@rogersehrhardt.com or 

register online at www.bluegoosemidmogolf.com.  

 

Membership Rolls Have Been Updated 
 The email distribution list and membership directory has been updated. Members who records indicate have not 

paid dues have been removed from the rolls. There currently are 301 people on the email distribution list. Twenty-

five (25) are included for reasons other than being members, and some of our members are exempt from paying 

dues. Dues are waived for members who have been licensed for 50 years or more or who are at least 75 years old.  

 If you believe your membership is currently in good standing and you do not receive the notice of May 

Newsletter published May 8, please contact Thad Taylor at thad@midwestelderlaw.com. There is a chance you 

will have been mistakenly removed from the distribution list. 

Please provide the 2019 Boone County Bar Association Dues Payment/Waiver Form with your payment or 

exemption http://boonecountybar.org/dues/. 

 

 
Around the bar . . . 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

None reported at this time, other than those listed in the main body, above. 

http://boonecountybar.org/rsvp/
http://jhoward@rogersehrhardt
http://www.bluegoosemidmogolf.com/
mailto:thad@midwestelderlaw.com
http://boonecountybar.org/dues/
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TRANSITIONS 

TGH Litigation LLC is proud to announce its new offices in the Guitar Building, Suite 500 at 28 N. 8th Street 

in downtown Columbia. TGH made the move at the end of the winter and is now happy to invite its friends and 

clients to come see us at the new location. Also, TGH would like to announce three recent hires to the firm: Aaron 

Wynhausen (2019 MU Law Grad) has accepted a position with TGH to begin after the bar exam later this summer; 

Brooke Davids (2011 Iowa Law Grad) has accepted a position to begin with TGH this summer; and Annalisa 

LaBoube is a recent hire with the firm as part-time paralegal.  

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Bal, B. Sonny, Attorney at Law, 3000 S. Running Deer Court, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 573-808-4512, 

email balb@missouri.edu. Practice Areas: Consulting Medical Malpractice and Product Liability.  

 

OTHER NEWS 

Christine Stamper biked and ran her way to a second place age-group finish in the 37th Annual Memphis in 

May Triathlon on Sunday, May 19th.  The event consisted of a 1500 M swim, 40K bike and 10K run. 

On May 21, 2019 the Court en Banc approved changes to Rule 69.3 to be in compliance with changes to the 

Local Violations Bureau by adding language from Supreme Court Rule 37.49 and 38.10, along with a sample order 

that can be used to comply with the rules. The language added to Rule 69.3 is "E. Each judicial circuit shall 

establish by court order a circuit violations bureau in each county within the circuit. F. Any judge having original 

jurisdiction of any animal control violation, housing violation, or traffic violation may establish by court order a 

local violations bureau, which shall be subject to the supervision of the circuit court. A sample order pursuant to 

Supreme Court Rule 37.49 is noted below." Changes to Local Court Rule 69.3 will become effective on July 21, 

2019. 

      Based on Commissioner Casey Clevenger’s goal of making treatment court eligibility objective and 

transparent, a new eligibility checklist is planned to be implemented on June 1, 2019. Going forward, when the 

court orders a screening, treatment court staff will use this checklist to easily and objectively determine if someone 

is eligible for treatment court. This meets one of the goals of the federal grant the court has for equity and 

inclusion. Commissioner Clevenger has met with OSCA, Judge Carpenter, prosecutors in Boone and Callaway 

counties, private counsel, and the public defenders in Boone County regarding the eligibility checklist as well has 

having consulted with a group from American University in Washington D.C. It is anticipated this will make more 

people eligible for treatment court. The checklist will soon be made available to attorneys and the public on the 

13th Judicial Circuit's website. 

Commissioner Clevenger announces that attorneys or defendants have one week from the date the screening is 

ordered to contact the Treatment Court Center and arrange for the screening.  Failure to contact the Treatment 

Court Center within one week of the order could result in a determination of ineligibility.  

    The 13th Circuit Court’s current list of conflicts to the regular docket schedule, effective May 17, 2019 and the 

13th Circuit Associate Court’s current list of conflicts to the regular docket schedule, effective May 31, 2019, has 

been uploaded to the website and can be found at http://boonecountybar.org/docket-schedules/. 

  

mailto:balb@missouri.edu
http://boonecountybar.org/docket-schedules/
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MAY 2019 TREASURER’S REPORT BY DANIEL G. BECKETT 
 
Account balance of as April 30, 2019 $18,608.21 

 
Receipts 4/30/19 to 5/30/19 

5/30 Bar Dues $775.00 

5/30 Bar Mixer $560.00 

5/30 Luncheon $338.00 
 
Total Receipts $1,673.00 

 
Expenses 4/30/18 to 5/30/19 

4/30 Bleu Events – Mixer  ($1,156.48) 

4/30 The Broadway – Luncheon  ($672.00) 

 
Total Expenses ($1,828.48) 

Account Balance as of May 30, 2019 $18,452.73 

 

The Boone County Bar Association Newsletter is published monthly by the Boone County Bar Association, Inc. Send items for publication to the 
Editor/Webmaster, Thad Taylor, 1121 Bus. 70 E, Ste. 2B, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 445-4755, fax 445-4756, email thad@midwestelderlaw.com. 
Annual dues are $50 and may be sent to the Treasurer, Dan Beckett, BCBA, 705 E. Walnut, Columbia, MO 65201. 2018-19 BCBA officers are: 
President, Jill Jackson, 3210 Bluff Creek Drive, Columbia, MO 65201-3525, phone 573-449-2613, Vice President, Randall Johnston, 2800 Forum 
Blvd, Suite 3B, Columbia, MO 65203-5468, phone 573-442-8879; Secretary, Molly Metza, 401 Locust Street, Suite 401, Columbia, MO 65201, 
phone 442-1660; and Treasurer, Dan Beckett, address above. Executive Committee members are the officers and Jason Simmons, Jennifer 
Rodewald, and Hon. David Zerrer. The BCBA web site is at www.bocomobar.org. 


